
TOWN OF BLEECKER 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

May 19, 2021 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 
Councilman Becker:  Present 
Councilman Winnie:  Present 
Supervisor Howard:  Present 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Present 
Councilmkan Smioth:  Present 
Also in attendance were Eleanor Brooks, Kathy Henry, Richard DiDomizio, and Paul Brink 
 
Pledge of allegiance 
 
Public Comment: 
  Eleanor Brooks asked the Board if it was possible to get fencing around the cemetery on County 
Highway 112.  The Historical Society has $8000 available to donate to the Town to help with expenses.  
She would like to ask the Board to take it over as a project.  Supervisor Howard said that the Board will 
look at the proposal and stay in touch.  In the meantime, Councilman Winnie will check on prices for 
fencing and Supervisor Howard will set up another meeting to get more information from her. 
 
Councilman Winnie offered a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  It was seconded by 
Councilman Becker and approved;  In Favor: 5  Opposed: 0 
 
Clerk Report: 
  In April the Town took in $655.28; $210 in Transfer Station permits, $405.28 in Building Permits, and 
$40 for a Marriage License.  It was disbursed; $22.50 to the Department of Health and $632.78 to the 
Supervisor. 
 
Code Enforcement: 
  John Furlong did 7 inspections, issued 6 new permits( 1 alteration, 2 single family homes, 1 
garage,1,porch, and 1 pole barn) and completed 3 hours of on-line training. 
 
Dog Control: 
  Pat Ashbey reported two calls for nuisance dogs.  Both were issued warnings. 
 
Highway, Building, and Grounds: 
  Paul Brink reported that prep work is being done on the Pinnacle Road. 
 
Councilman Bartholomew said that he was in contact with the County Highway Superintendant, and that 
Mr. Yost has received the paperwork for a traffic study on North Shore Road, and that he will be sending 
it in to DOT. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RESOLUTION #28-21 
Authorization to Pay General and Highway Fund Bills 

 
Councilman Becker offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
 Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board has hereby audited and approved for payment General Fund bills 
#V-52 through #V-64 for a total of $5,555.52 and Highway Fund bills #V-35 through #V-44 for a total of 
$4,765.75. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Bartholomew and approved;  In Favor: 5  Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Councilman Smith:  Yes 
 

RESOLUTION #29-21 
Decision to Keep the Board of Assessment Review at 5 Members 

 
Councilman Smith offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Whereas there is not enough time to find a replacement member for the Board of Assessment Review, 
it is the decision of the Bleecker Town Board to go with a five member Board this year, even if one 
member cannot serve on Grievance Day. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Winnie and approved:  In Favor: 5  Opposed: 0  
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Councilman Smith:  Yes 
 
Councilman Bartholomew made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Councilman Becker and 
approved;  In Favor: 5  Opposed: 0 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 
 
Recorded and Submitted by Toni Johnson, Town Clerk 
 
 


